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Carolõs Column 
Dear LAG Artists,     

We have just finished participating with Montpelier in the annual Herbs, Tea, and the Arts springtime festival, 
although with the huddled ñhands-in-pocketsò demeanor of most of the festival goers, you would have guessed 
winter rather than spring . . . In spite of that LAG artists had a great time, and encouraged many curious 
onlookers to get their feet (or hands) wet by painting on our four ongoing composite paintings. See some photos 
and more details on page 5. 

Monday, May 11, is our monthly membership meeting, and it promises to be a very productive one as we meet 
our two 2015 scholarship recipients, and have a session with watercolorist Susan Murphy (see below), who will 
be teaching and demoing on ñPainting the Face in Watercolor Using the Rivulet and Lifting Technique.ò An 
information sheet on her technique is included is page 2 of this newsletter.   

Last month, the current officers, Carol Leo, President; Melissa Price, Vice President; Phyllis Ross, Secretary; 
and Mary Ellen Simon, Treasurer were unanimously voted by our members to serve one more term. Although 
the people will be the same, we hope to have new ideas and projects. 

Please be watching your email for an invitation to our June New Members Potluck. This annual event is a 
chance to meet and mingle with LAG artists and their guests, new and well seasoned. 

Hope to see you at the meeting this month.       Carol Leo 
 
 

 

 

 

Members Meeting, Monday, May 11, 2015, 7:00 PM at MAC  
Susan Avis Murphy 

 

     Watercolor keeps teaching me new things.  I have enjoyed experimenting with it in many different 
ways and have covered a vast array of subject matter, both realistic and abstract.  Each pigment in this 
watery medium behaves in its own unique wayðsomething that both challenges and stimulates the user.   
 
     I have been delving into this intriguing subject for more than 30 years now, although not full time 
continuously.  I have served as an art association president, exhibit coordinator, cooperative gallery 
director, juried show participant, juried show juror and judge, watercolor demonstrator and lecturer, private 
instructor, studio designer, picture framer, elementary school guest, small business owner, workshop 
instructor, photographer, leaf raker and snow-shoveler. Throughout it all, I am a studio artist, always trying 

to  find a new way to balance those difficult choices that lead to art which is original in concept and style, yet appreciated by those who 
enjoy good art, though they may not be artists themselves. 
 
     In college I majored in biology and anthropology, and worked as a biologist for a total of about 15 years, but always explored and 
maintained my interest in art.  Especially with watercolor, learning to paint is largely a matter of trial-and-error, learning to overcome 
obstacles and create a painting from within.  Workshops with experienced painters have helped me along the way, and classes with my 
first and time-honored teacher, Barbara Nechis, got me started and inspired in watercolor. Now I offer courses in watercolor in my own 
studio and find that I have learned a great deal through teaching itself.  It is very gratifying to see some of my students developing into 
excellent professional artists. 
      
     My work has been honored with inclusion in many significant exhibitions, such as those of the American Watercolor Society, Allied 
Artist of America, the National Arts Club, the Butler Institute of American Art, the Southern Watercolor Society, Baltimore Watercolor 
Society, Rocky Mountain National Watermedia Exhibition, the Adirondack National and many others.  It has been purchased for more 
than 20 major corporate collections, such as General Motors, Beatrice Foods, the Kresge Foundation, International Harvester, Quaker 
Oats, and the FDIC.  Several of my paintings have won gold medals in shows such as the Southern Watercolor Society, Baltimore 
Watercolor Society, and Catharine Lorillard Wolfe Art Club. 
 

     Currently I am a signature member of the American Watercolor Society, Southern Watercolor Society, Pennsylvania Watercolor 
Society, and Baltimore Watercolor Society, and frequently exhibit through the BWS.  The fine art gallery Les Yeux du Monde in 
Charlottesville, VA, shows my work.   I enjoy painting, teaching, and displaying my art in my home studio, called ARThouse.   My 
husband, Marco Colombini, and two sons, Paul and Ben have helped me enormously over the years. 





Workshop Update submitted by Donna Aldridge 

 

 
Eight artists participated in the Conover Workshop.  The emphasis was design.  We started with a 
"warm up project" by designing on treated heavy paper and producing a collage without glue.  The 
challenge proved enjoyable so we continued producing several designs (see above and below).   
 
The next workshop is with Steve Fleming on May 16 at Riderwood.  Nine have signed up and I have 
room for 4 more. ENROLL NOW, if interested.  (See page 4 for the registration form.) Watercolor, 
acrylic painters welcome. 
 
No more workshops scheduled until November or early December with FRITZ BRIGGS 
(AWS).  Date will be announced later. 
 
I have a commitment from DON ANDREWS (AWS), nationally known watercolor artist and 
instructor.  See his website for information.  Tentative date is for a 3 day workshop at the University 
of Maryland, Art Studios , College Park, Md.  Don is a great instructor and looking forward to coming 
to Maryland to teach.  I need 15-20 participants and will include non-LAG  members in this 
workshop.  Date is Friday thru Sunday, May 20--23, 2016.  I will start advertising this workshop late 
Fall of 2015. 



Member News 
 
Nar Steel won the FELLOWSHIP AWARD at the Cider Painters exhibit for her painting GRAPES AND 
ROSES, a  2nd place award at the WWCA exhibition at Friendship Hts with Jane Cordes Simanis as the 
judge and a 3rd place award at the WOMANôS CLUB of CHEVY CHASE for her miniature ñThe Cows 

Diane Shipley was awarded an Honorable Mention for her miniature painting called "Kitty" at the Women's 
Club of Chevy Chase Annual Show and Art Sale. She also sold a painting at the show.  
 
Donna Aldridge, Betty Farrar and Jane Trout will be celebrating the end of a successful exhibit of their 
watercolors at Paint Branch Unitarian Church on Powder Mill Rd. in Adelphi on Sunday, May 3 from 11:30 to 
1 p.m." 

Exhibits Update submitted by Diane Shipley: 
  
2015 
LAGôs exhibit at Huntington Community Centerôs Art Gallery/Cyber Cafe in Bowie is now on display and 
looks great. The delightful reception was held on March 12 with most of the artists and some guests in 
attendance. A special thanks goes out to Tom Kirby for organizing this show. Great job, Tom!!! Thanks also 
to Ada Ghuman, Mary Ellen Simon, and Linda Williams for helping Tom hang all of the art work. It was a 
huge undertaking. Please try to stop by to see the show. Pickup for this show is Thursday, April 30, 2-4 pm 
and 6-8:30 pm. 
 
The May exhibit which was scheduled for Laurel Regional Hospital has been postponed due to personnel 
changes at the hospital. We will still have the show, but probably not until a start date of June or July.  I 
hope to have the confirmed dates available soon. 
 
2016 
Brookside Gardens - February 22 ï March 28, 2016  

LAG Online Exhibit submitted by April Rimpo 
 

“Animalsò is the theme of our latest Online Exhibit.  As always the login and password have been set per the 
rules in the Online Exhibit Instructions.  If youôd like to add one painting to this exhibits feel free to do 
so.  The exhibit will remain on line for one year.  If you donôt have the instructions or lost them, email me and 
Iôll send them to you. 
 
If youôd like me to post an image for you, please send on image in jpeg format.  Preferable if the image is 
only of the painting with no mat or frame showing. Please provide the title, medium, and size. If youôd like to 
sell the work, please include a price and contact information that you are willing to put on the internet. 

 
The exhibit for the past three months has been ñBlack and White.ò Exhibit may be viewed here . 
Eight members exhibited. Exhibits remain online and are accessible for one year.  

Exhibition Opportunities 
The Artistsô Gallery of Columbia invites artists to submit original work for a juried show in their featured 
artistsô space. Delivery date is July 30, 2015. For more information call 410-740-8249. 

 

Paint Branch Unitarian Church 
Are you interested in exhibiting your artwork in a pleasant, well lighted space which has visitors in and out 
especially on Sundays, a low commission and an opportunity to have a reception?  Did you know that Paint 
Branch Unitarian Universalist Church on Powder Mill Road in Adelphi  offers this.  For further information 
please call or email JaneTrout at 301 572-2898 or jd_trout@msn.com.  

http://laurelartguild.org/olexhibit/main.php?g2_itemId=517
mailto:jd_trout@msn.com


Festival of Herbs, Tea, and the Arts, April 25, 2015 

All ages of festival goers took part 
in the opportunity to ñPaint with 
LAG.ò The resulting works will be 
offered for Silent Auction at next 
yearôs festival.  
 
One of last yearôs composite 
paintings went in Silent Auction this 
year for  $6.00. The money is given 
to MAC. 

Many customers 
visited the tables 
where two LAG 
members, Diane 
and Carol had 
small works, 
prints and cards 
on display and for 
sale. Both Diane 
and Carol had 
good sales. 

Although the weather was gray 
and not too inviting, there was a 
steady stream of visitors all day 
long and many remembered us 
from previous years and were 
glad to have found us there 
again.  
The festival is always a source of  
many types of handcrafted 
products, plants, flowers, and 
good food offered by the many 
vendors. LAG gives a hearty Thank You to George, Corey and B.J., neighbors of Diane 

Shipleyôs, without whom our tables, chairs, tents, and easels would never have 
been set up. 

2014-15 Executive Board 

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer/Membership 

Carol Leo Melissa Price Phyllis Ross Mary Ellen Simon 

301 423-6466, 240-475-4219 
president@laurelartguild.org 

301 464-1261 
wingate_1@verizon.net 

301 725-0627 
secretary@laurelartguild.org 

301 776-6721 
treasurer@laurelartguild.org or  
membership@laurelartguild.org 

Exhibits Webmaster Workshops Plein Air 

Diane Shipley April Rimpo Donna Aldridge Carol Leo 

301 586-0705 
exhibits@laurelartguild.org 

410 531-7602 
webmaster@laurelartguild.org 

301 927-5999 
dc.aldridge@comcast.net   

301 423-6466 
paintoutdoors@laurelartguild.org 

MAC Liaison Critique Laurel Arts District 
Liaison 

Historian 

Marleen Cunningham M.E. Simon Ada  Ghuman Anne Harter 

301 776-7084 
tedmar1@msn.com 

301 776-6721 
st8900@verizon.net 

301 490-8003 
exhibits@laurelartguild.org 

301 345-5327 

aharter@verizon.net 

LAG Open Scholarship *Festival Activities* Publicity 

Risa Elle Mary Ellen Gordon ? Sylvia Valentino 

571- 306-3238 
lagopen@laurelartguild.org 

301- 509-8290 
maryellengordon17@gmail.com 

   slvtalk@yahoo.com.  

Newsletter       

?       

Items with ? Are in need of Chairpersons! 
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LAG Calendar 2015 
 
Member Meeting, Monday, May 11, 2015, 7 PM, MAC 

 
Huntington Exhibit Pickup, April 30, 2-4 pm and 6-8:30 pm.  
 
Laurel Regional Hospital Exhibit, Dates TBA 
 
Steve Fleming Workshop, Saturday, May 16, 2015, 9:30 AM-3:30 PM 

 
New Member Potluck, Saturday Afternoon  in June TBA 

Send information for the newsletter 
to newsletter@laurelartguild.org  
 
DEADLINE FOR CONTENT FROM 
EACH BOARD AND/OR GENERAL 
MEMBER IS THE 17th OF THE 
MONTH. 
 
Please proof your submission, and 
use of Arial font and 12 point size is 
greatly appreciated.  Thank you! 
 
Montpelier Arts Center,  Laurel, MD 
http://arts.pgparks.com/Our_Facilities/
Montpelier_Arts_Center/Visit_Us.htm 
 

 

Laurel Art Guild Highlights 
Montpelier Arts Center 
9652 Muirkirk Rd. 
Laurel, MD  20708 

http://arts.pgparks.com/Our_Facilities/Montpelier_Arts_Center/Visit_Us.htm
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